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Dates for your diary 

 

Thursday 3rd February 

Walking Group walk  

 

Thursday 10th February 

WI Meeting 

 

Tuesday 15th February 

Parish Council Meeting 

 

Sunday 20th February 

Walking Group walk  

 

Tuesday 22nd February 

St Faithôs SC Coffee Morning 

 

Thursday 3rd March 

Walking Group walk  

 

Friday 4th March  

Oil Club Order Point  

 

Thursday 10th March 

WI Meeting 

 

Saturday 12th March 

St Faithôs SC Quiz 

 

Thursday 17th March 

History Society talk 

 

Saturday 19th March 

KSA Spring Ball 

 

Sunday 20th March 

Walking Group walk  

 

Sunday 27th March 

Clocks go forward 

Mothering Sunday 

 

Early Notice 

Tuesday 17th May 

St Faithôs SC Coffee Morning 

Thursday 2nd - Sunday 5th June 

Queenôs Platinum Jubilee Weekend 

Re-enactment of Kilsby Skirmish 

Sunday 19th June 

Open Gardens for NGS 

Friday 24th June 

Strawberries and Wine Evening 

Sunday 28th August 

Kilsby Fete 

     

    Kilsby Kronickle 

The photograph above is of one of the allotments which are located up the 

Bridle Path.  Some of these are now available for renting (see page 15).   

 

The Christmas Tree Committee have reported on what was a very successful 

óswitch onô event early in December.  It was lovely to see so many children 

there having a great time on the rides whilst their parents chatted and enjoyed 

the refreshments.  The Christmas tree has now grown to a good size and 

looked fantastic with all the lights. 

 

Elsewhere in this edition there is news of lots of events coming up over the 

next two months - including, as well as the regular meetings of groups and 

societies, another of the St Faithôs Social Committeeôs popular quizzes, and a 

Spring Ball being organised by the Kilsby School Association. Looking 

further ahead, June will be a busy month in the village, with plans to re-enact 

the Civil War óKilsby Skirmishô, Open Gardens for the NGS and the return of 

the Strawberries and Wine Evening.  Then there will be another Village Fete 

in August.  It is so good to see the village getting back to normal with so 

many social events being planned after two years of Covid lockdowns.  Letôs 

hope that all continues to go well and that we can all meet up at these events. 

 

A former resident of Kilsby, Janet Ward, now Janette Orazi, has been in 

touch from France to share some of her memories of the village (see page 8). 

There are also updates on local planning applications and on the revised 

Neighbourhood Development Plan, as well as reports from our Parish and 

West Northants Councillors, and some interesting old photographs of  Kilsby 

Tunnel. As always there are lots of  opportunities to get involved, with the 

Community Café at the chapel still looking for help to ensure it can keep 

opening two mornings each week, the shop seeking staff, the Crick Surgery 

Patientsô Participation Group looking for new members, and help being 

sought to tidy the churchyard and run Speedwatch in March.  You might also 

want to get involved in the Re-enactment or join the panel which 

recommends on how grants available from the Wind Farm should be 

awarded.  There is plenty of choice.  

 

Finally, as the Community Shop celebrates its fourth birthday on 23rd March 

we would like to say óthank youô to all those who have worked so hard to 

provide this great facility to the village and to everyone who supports it. 
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KILSBY PARISH COUNCIL 
(From the Chairman, Howard Gibbs 
hgibbs@kilsbyvillage.co.uk) 
 
Well a belated óHappy New Yearô. I hope all of you 
had a good and peaceful Christmas and here's to a 
happy, healthy and peaceful new year. 
 
The Parish Council held its first council meeting of 
2022on the 11th January. Several residents attended 
to discuss various items and the council, in general  
is looking forward to the coming year with various 
activities (listed below) taking place during the year 
and several projects hopefully to start, bearing in 
mind any financial restriction we may have. 
 
Kilsby Parish Council Meetings 
We would like to invite all residents of Kilsby to our 
meetings. Opportunity is always given for you to 
comment or request the council to act on your 
behalf. The next meeting will be in Kilsby Village Hall 
on the 15th February commencing at 7.30 pm.  We 
look forward to seeing you there. 
 
New Parish Council Clerk/RFO 
As you will be aware, Catherine Camp very kindly 
stepped into the breach in 2019 when our Clerk, 
Clare Valentine, went on maternity leave.  After 
Clare decided not to return, Catherine continued to 
cover the role, but unfortunately she will not be able 
to continue after 31st March.  We have been 
advertising for applicants to fill the vacancy and 
whilst the response hasn't been a big one, the 
council will be holding interviews  in the near future 
and hopefully will find a replacement. I will keep you 
updated as the process moves forward. 
 
Neighbourhood Development Plan Review 
The consultation period ended on 15th November 
and various amendments have been made and 
approved by the Parish Council. We must thank 
Councillors Clive Thompson and Ian Massey for all 
of their hard work. (Eds. See update on page 4.) 
 
Kilsby Skirmish 
The Parish Council are hoping to hold the                
re-enactment of the óKilsby Skirmishô of 1642 during 
the weekend celebrating The Queenôs Platinum 
Jubilee. If you would like to get involved please 
contact me on hgibbs@kilsbyvillage.co.uk. It should 
be a great event for all of the village and we look 
forward to being able to outline the events of the 
weekend over the next few  months. 
 
Kilsby Summer Fete 
You  will all be pleased to know that after the 
success of last yearôs event, the Fete organising 
Committee have agreed to arrange another one this 
year to be held on Sunday 28th August between 
1.00 pm and 6.00 pm. We wish them every success 
and look forward to hearing more details as the 
months progress. 
 
 

Power Cuts. 
I'm sure everyone will be pleased to hear that 
Western Power is undertaking a rebuild scheme to 
improve the electricity supply by increasing capacity.. 
This should be completed early 2022. Two new 
substations will be built, one on the highway verge 
near to the Village Hall, the other on the highway 
verge near 47 Main Road. (Eds. See also page 22.) 
 
Trees and Shrubs 
Would all residents whose properties abut walkways 
or road ways please ensure that any trees or shrubs 
are kept trimmed so they do not encroach over them. 
This not only makes the village look untidy but 
presents a hazard to others and may mean that 
pedestrians have to walk onto the road causing 
possible danger to them. 
 
Parking 
Could all residents whose properties have a grass 
verge in front please take care when parking. It has 
been bought to the Councilôs attention that a lot of 
damage is being done to several areas and that it will 
be increasingly difficult for our grass cutting 
contractor to make this good. This also makes the 
village look untidy. Please, everyone, do not drive 
onto, park or drive across these verges. 
 
Planning 
The Parish Council  has objected to two planning 
applications: the first for a development of 44 houses 
on Barby Road and the second from Barby Sporting 
Club to extend the shooting times from two days to 
six and on two of these until 9.00 pm. These 
applications will be considered by West Northants 
Daventry Planning Committee in the near future. 
 
Grant Funds. 
£6000 is available from Daintree Wind Farm for 
grants to suitable organisations within the  Parish. 
Further details are on page 19 of this edition. 
Applications must be received before 27th April 2022 
to be considered. 
 
Northants Council, Public Health Northants and The 
Northants Local Resilience Forum have been 
awarded £635,500 from Central Government to help 
Local Charities and groups across the region who 
have been helping the most vulnerable members of 
society during the pandemic. For more information 
please follow the link below: 
https://www.westnorthants.gov.uk/community-funding
-grants/star-fund-supporting-those-risk 
 
Well that's it for now. I hope you found this article 
interesting and of use to you  and I look forward to 
writing to you again on the next issue of the KK. In 
the meantime stay safe. 
 
Howard Gibbs  
Chairman Kilsby P C 
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Neighbourhood Development 
Plan Review 
(From Cllr Ian Massey and Cllr Clive Thompson) 
 
Following the six week public consultation process 
before Christmas, the Parish Council has now 
agreed the revised Plan, and this has now been 
submitted to the Planning Department of West 
Northamptonshire Council (WNC).   
 
As reported in the last edition, WNC will now carry 
out a further six week consultation with interested 
parties between the end of January, which will run up 
until the middle of March. 
 
After that the Examination process will begin.  This 
normally takes around four weeks but we are still 
waiting for exact details of what will be involved and 
the timescales. 
 
We hope to be able to update you on progress in the 
next edition. 

FROM COUNCILLOR ALAN CHANTLER 
Assistant Cabinet Member for Planning and Rural Affairs, West Northamptonshire Council 
(email: alan.chantler@westnorthants.gov.uk Tel: 07730986253) 

St. Faithôs Social Committee 
(From Margaret Dean, Tel: 822724) 
 
Coffee Morning 
Our Coffee Morning on 8th December raised 
£115.75 for the church. The next Coffee Morning will 
be on 22nd February in the Village Hall.  £2.50 on 
the door, plus raffle. 
 
Quiz 
There will be a Quiz on 12th March in the Village 
Hall.  Tickets £10.00 per person, including supper -
bring your own drink and glasses.  Get your teams of 
four or six in early. 
 
Future Events 
There will be another Coffee Morning on 17th May in 
the Village Hall.  £2.50 on the door, plus raffle. We 
shall be holding our popular Strawberries and Wine 
Evening again on 24th June at Orchard House. 
Tickets £8.00 plus raffle. 
 
Please put all these dates in your diary. 
 
A healthy and happy New Year to you all. 
 
 

The new Unitary Authority is still only 9 months old 
and is still settling in. A lot has been achieved in 
establishing a thriving authority area but there is still 
a lot to do. The governmentôs Structural Changes 
Order included an instruction that there should be 
óharmonisationô across the whole area of West 
Northamptonshire. As you can imagine the three (or 
four) sovereign councils of yesteryear each had their 
own way of doing things so this harmonisation 
process is far from simple. 
 
One outstanding example of differences is the 
process of handling planning applications. Each of 
the former councils had their own procedures and 
used separate (and different) IT systems. We aim, of 
course, to continue to process all planning 
applications systematically whilst also deciding on a 
new approach to be used across WNC. This will 
involve obtaining a new IT system. This gives us the 
opportunity to design a system which is simple to 
use and will involve allowing the public to access 
more information on line, including observations from 
consultees and the public. It will also facilitate staff 
flexibility, allowing staff resources to be redeployed 
as needed when the number of applications in a 
certain part of WNCôs area would otherwise be 
overwhelming. All of this takes time to organise and 
this has to be done alongside the continuation of 
providing an adequate service to existing applicants. 

Another area of disparity across former councils 
includes finance. Part of the effect of harmonisation 
means that all residents should be paying the same 
amount of Council Tax and this has inevitably led to 
some significant changes across WNC. Some 
former council areas may find that their Council Tax 
increases more than others. This is inevitable and 
entirely due to the governmentôs instructions to 
harmonise. 
 
The complexity of Local Government finance has 
made the process of drawing up a budget for the 
next financial year for this new authority quite 
challenging. This has led to some recently 
publicised misunderstandings concerning the state 
of our finances. These should all be clarified very 
soon. 
 
Remember that we are here to serve you and 
should you seek clarification or guidance on any 
local matters please get in touch. 
 
Eur Ing Councillor Alan Chantler CEng FBCS 
CITP 
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FROM  WARD COUNCILLOR ROSIE HUMPHREYS 
(email: rosie.humphreys@westnorthants.gov.uk Tel: 07890112504, 43 West End, West Haddon NN6 7AY) 

KILSBY OIL CLUB 
 

The next order points for the Oil Club are: 
Friday 4th March and Friday 6th May. 
 
We will be open to receive orders for nine days, 
closing a week on the Sunday following the 
announcement.  Members will be advised of the 
price and delivery dates when the buying process 
has been completed early the following week. 
 

Anyone interested in joining the Club, or helping out 
with the ordering process, should contact 
kilsbyoilclub@gmail.com 

SHORT MAT BOWLS 

(From Margaret Dean, Tel: 822724) 
 
We meet in the Village Hall on Wednesday nights 
from 7.00 pm to 9.00 pm and we would like to see 
some new people come and join us. 
 
You can play in your socks if you have no flat-soled 
shoes and we have bowls at the club you can use. 
 
Come and give it a try.  We are a very friendly lot of 
players and it doesnôt matter what age you are. 
 
Hope to see you soon. 
 

I attended both Kilsby and Barby & Onley Parish 
Council meetings this month to hear the views of 
parish councillors and local residents on the 
planning application from Barby Sporting Club to 
extend the number of shooting days at the Club. I 
have also been listening to the current activity from 
the Club when visiting Kilsby on the days that 
shooting is currently allowed. Many residents living 
in both villages have contacted me to express their 
concerns and I have been in contact with the 
Planning case officer and Environmental Health 
about the application. 
 
Climate Action Plan 
There is still no update on the Councilôs climate 
action plan, which has been in the making since last 
July. At the full Council meeting in December the 
petition asking the Council to divest the pension 
fund of its £59 million fossil fuel investment was 
presented, but the associated motion, proposed by 
the Liberal Democrat group, was not passed. The 
Councilôs Pension Board has already commissioned 
a report on the issue.  At the same meeting an 
update on the climate plan was promised for 
January, but nothing has been announced and as 
yet there is no indication this will be on the agenda 
for Cabinet when they meet in February. The 
Councilôs  draft budget proposes Ã100k to ódrive 
forward the sustainability agendaô, but as yet there 
are no details.  
 
Draft Budget 
The draft budget, which is open for public 
consultation until 1st February, indicates an average                     
Council  Tax  increase of  2.99%.  However  the 
increase is not the same over the different Council                   

areas. The Daventry area increase will be 4.1%, 
which translates for a Band D property as £1,596.06 
for 2022/23, an increase of £62.93 over last year.  
 
Council Tax will be fully harmonised by 2023/24 and 
while there is a greater increase for the Daventry 
area our average Band D rates are slightly lower 
than the same rates in the Northampton and South 
Northamptonshire areas.  
 
Additional investment (£887k) is proposed for more 
Highways staff and £123k for more Communications 
staff (apparently the Council has a lower than 
average ï for its size ï number of staff for this). A 
further £100k will promote and subsidise bus 
services online.  
 
The West Northants Council website has the details 
on how to comment on the draft budget online  
 
Grants 
New grants for hospitality and leisure businesses 
are now available from the Council. The Omicron 
Hospitality and Leisure Grant scheme is open for 
applications until Monday, 28 February, with grants 
of between £2,667 and £6,000 offered to eligible 
businesses, depending on the rateable value of the 
business premises. The scheme aims to support 
businesses that offer in-person services, where the 
main service takes place in fixed rate-paying 
premises that trade in the hospitality, leisure and 
accommodation sectors.  
 
 

mailto:rosie.humphreys@westnorthants.gov.uk
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KILSBY HISTORY SOCIETY 

(From Diana Smith, Tel 822197) 
 
We all love a detective story! Our meeting in March 
is all about solving crimes. 

The speaker on Thursday 17th March will be David 
Sweeney, a retired police officer. His popular talk is 
entitled Every 'Body' Tells a Story. 

He will explain how forensic science is used in crime 
detection. He aims to entertain and at the same time 
educate, with a dose of humour thrown in. 

The meeting starts at 7.30p.m. in the Kilsby Room 
of the Village Hall. 

Entrance fee is £2 for members, £3 for others. 
Everyone is welcome. 

FOUND 
 

In December a coat was found on the village 
green.    

 
If you think it might belong to you, then please call 

Vicki James on 01788 824589 with details. 
 

Kilsby Table Tennis club  
(From Keren Wood, Tel: 822456) 
 
If your New Yearôs resolution is to be healthier, 
Kilsby table tennis club at the Village Hall on 
Tuesday afternoons from 2.00 pm - 4.00 pm is a 
great way to keep your body fit and your mind active. 
Table tennis has been scientifically proven to aid 
cognitive ability and delay Alzheimer's!  
 
The club is aimed at retired people over sixty. We 
usually play doubles on three tables with a break for 
tea/coffee. The cost is £2.  
 
Do come and join us for a sociable afternoon. If you 
can keep score and remember who served first you 
are on a winner! 

FOR SALE 

 

Household furniture and items  
 

Viewing from 15th February 2022 
 

For more information please call Barbara after this 
date on (mobile) 07443897569. 

CHURCHYARD TIDY 

(From Gill Mason, Tel: 822658) 
 
I am looking for volunteers to assist with a clear-out 
of unwanted and invasive plants in the churchyard.  
Ivy, brambles, holly and elderflower are of most 
concern. 
 
If you can help, either by joining a working party or 
working on an individual basis, please contact me 
on the number above. 
 
We aim to start work in the spring. 

KILSBY CHURCH 100 CLUB 
 
November Winners 
£100 (47) P Lewis; £65 (86) G Farmer; 
£40 (14) C Lomas; £40 (58) A Biles; 
£20 (69) T Dougan 
 
December Winners 
£40 (92) J Bridges; £30 (35) B Asbury; 
£20 (83) C Jarman; £20 (10) H Bartlett; 
£10 (82) M Hunt 
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SPEEDWATCH 
From Ian Weston - Highways Warden / Speed 
Watch Co-Ordinator, Tel: 01788 823332) 
 
We now have confirmation that Kilsby will be 
participating in the Community Speed Watch this 
year. This will be at the beginning of March 2022 
and we will have the equipment for four continuous 
weeks. 
 
We still need volunteers who could spend an hour at 
a time to help with this during various times of the 
day. The more volunteers we have the more we can 
utilise the equipment to monitor speeding traffic 
through our village. You do not need to help at 
every Speed Watch, but we do need a minimum of 
three at each shift to be able to operate. This time 
there is no formal training involved. 
 
The Safer Roads Team have decided that we need 
to concentrate on the A361 near to Cildes Croft, 
Barby Road, Main Road and the A5 as these are 
the main areas of concern. 
 
However, if we do not have enough volunteers we 
will be unable to take part and will lose this valuable 
asset to the community. 
 
Please contact me if you are able to help with this, 
via email at iweston@kilsbyvillage.co.uk or on 
01788 823332 by 21 February 2022. 

MEMORIES OF KILSBY 
(From Janette Orazi, formerly Janet Ward, 
janette.orazi@orange.fr) 
 
Iôve just been reading some back numbers of the 
Kilsby Kronickle where I was very interested in your 
articles about shops in Kilsbyôs past.  
 
As Dennis Wardôs eldest daughter, I arrived in the 
village at the age of 6, in 1950. My father, who was 
born in George Row in Kilsby in 1920,  had bought 
the shop literally on the spur of the moment at a 
public auction in Rugby. I went to school in the 
village from 1950 -1955. I remember the old Co-op, 
as well as the Post Office at Mr Sargentôs farm.  
 
The shop was run for the first year by my mother 
before my father left his office job, and the efforts of 
the whole family led to a flourishing business, 
incorporating the post office, newspapers, bread, 
frozen food and even a few bargains picked up at 
the saleroom, until the arrival of supermarkets led to 
the slow decline of village stores. 
 
I left Kilsby for good in 1965 and have been living in 
France ever since. 
 
Wishing Kilsby and its inhabitants all the best, 
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DEAN MEREDITH  

BUILDING CONTRACTOR   

 

KILSBY BASED  
01788 823344/07753 572822 

 
 

BRICK AND STONEWORK  

RENOVATIONS/ALTERATIONS  

RE-POINTING  

CHIMNEY WORK  

GENERAL PROPERTY  

MAINTENANCE  

KILSBY ACTION GROUP  

(e-mail kilsbyaction@gmail.com) 
 
Thanks to our generous supporters, KAG has been 
able to instruct a planning consultant to produce a 
professional assessment of the proposed 
development on Barby Rd. The ability to use a 
professional in this way allowed us to ólevel upô the 
fight because he has real knowledge of the planning 
system and his final objection submitted on behalf of 
KAG was detailed and made the case for refusal in a 
very robust way.  
 
The weeks following the decision by KAG to re-form 
and fight the proposal demonstrated the true 
strength of this village and we were both amazed 
and grateful at the support of our neighbours and 
friends . The number of people who turned up at the 
village hall meeting was incredible, the financial 
support we received, volunteers delivering leaflets 
and finally the number of you who objected to the 
proposal - the planning officer is in no doubt about 
the strength of feeling in Kilsby.  
 
At the time of publication of KK we are waiting for a 
planning hearing date. As soon as we get the date 
we will communicate to you via our mailing list 
(please join if you havenôt already, just email 
kilsbyaction@gmail.com) by Facebook and via a 
leaflet delivery. Thanks again for your support.  

mailto:kilsbyaction@gmail.com
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Stephen Hartwell Grass Mowing Contractors 
Est 2003. Kilsby Based Tel: (01788)824556 

Mobile 07743 327404. 
 

¶ Regular Grass Mowing 
¶ Pressure Washing 
¶ Turf Laid  
¶ Block Paving 
¶ Patios 
¶ Sheds Supplied and Erected 
¶ Fencing  
¶ Hedge Cutting 
¶ Tree Work 
¶ Green Houses 
¶ General Landscaping  

 
No VAT - References - Contract Grass Cutting Personal Service -  

Competitive Rates 

Mission Statement 
The purpose of this Church is to provide a warm and 
welcoming place for all people, of any age, to 
worship. 
 

Services  
Sunday mornings at 11.00 am 
February 
6th Songs of Praise 
13th Andrew Howes 
20th Mr Cecil Gill 
27th Rev Geoff Townsend HC 
 

March 
6th Mr John Perkins 
13th Mr Wally Mular 
20th Mr Cecil Gill 
27th Rev Craig Muir 
 
The Carol Service at Christmas time was a lovely 
success.  It was great to see so many people in the 
chapel. 
 

Scrabble 
Wednesdays 1.00 pm 

. 
 

Sewing Group 
Every second Friday 2.00 pm. 
 

Community Café 
Open for teas, coffees and breakfasts from 
9.00 am - 12.00 noon Mondays and Thursdays. 
See note below. 
 

KILSBY   UNITED  REFORMED   CHURCH  

YOUR HELP IS NEEDED 
 

We urgently need help in the Community Café.  
Could you spare us an hour or so once a month - or 
more often if you could - to help us keep this lovely 
caf® running.  The work isnôt hard and you would 
meet lots of people and enjoy good conversation 
and laughter.  Any help you could give would be 
greatly appreciated. 
 
Please contact us for further details. 
 
Val Janes, Tel: 822751 
Ann Tailby Tel: 822140 
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NATURE NOTES 
(From Caroline Grey, caro.grey@btinternet.com) 
 
One great thing about the end of January is that the 
days are visibly getting longer and the bulbs are 
beginning to show themselves so it isnôt that long 
until the birds will be nesting and the pond will be 
alive again. With that in mind, weôve seen several 
pairs of small bird species chasing each other 
around and looking as if nesting in on their minds. 
Also, robins and blackbirds are singing into dusk, 
staking claim to their territories and fending off any 
intruders. 
 
The starling roost or mini murmuration is still ongoing 
but is small with about 90 or so birds. I love to see 
them flying in groups, swooping round the tops of the 
houses and then blending in with smaller groups as 
they go, in a sort of mass aerial stunt. This happens 
just before they roost for the night and is mainly to 
keep safe in large numbers, keep warm and also to 
share information about where to feed. The largest 
one I have seen is over Brighton Pier but there are 
large ones in a few nature reserves too ï an 
amazing spectacle, particularly against a sunset. 
 
Around the fields and hedgerows at this time, it is 
possible to see loads of redwings which look similar 
to a song thrush but with a red flash along the side 
and a cream-coloured stripe above the eye. Once 
the spring arrives, they will fly back up north to their 
breeding territories and they will hopefully fly back to 
the UK next autumn. Amongst the flocks, you might 
see a fieldfare, which is larger and is part brown/part 
grey, but I have seen very few this year. Also, no 
yellowhammers yet but Iôll keep looking! Draycote 
Water has a couple of great visitors at the moment ï 
northern divers ï an amazing bird to see with a little 
patience as it is aptly named ï it dives a lot and for 
long periods! 
 
It seems that many of our hedgehog friends were 
caught out with the mild Autumn weather and had 
late litters of hoglets, some of which have sadly 
perished as they were too small to survive the winter. 
I heard about one that was rescued from a multi-
story carpark in Rugby and is now, along with many 
others, being looked after by a veterinary nurse. 
They need to weigh one and a half pounds to be 
meaty enough to survive so letôs hope lots make it 
this winter and we can enjoy them soon in the 
garden. In the meantime, we have hedgehog themed 
mugs, a book, cushions, a tea towel and an 
ornament all given to us at Christmas to enjoy! 
 
Donôt forget to look out for pond activity at the end of 
February!    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

GARDENERSô CORNER  

 
A frosty winter at last! We have lost some 
geraniums that had survived the last two winters 
outside, but the cold spell ought to have killed a few 
bugs and given the spring bulbs a good start. We 
are now waiting until the soil is drier and not frozen 
to plant things. 
 
Get those secateurs out 
A cold clear February day, with the ground hard, is 
ideal for pruning  your roses, apple and pear trees 
whilst they are still dormant. (Leave plums and other 
stone fruit until much later when they have started 
growing.) 
 

The basic rules of pruning fruit trees: 
¶  Flower buds are fat and rounded 
¶  Leaf buds are thin and pointed 
¶  The harder you cut the  more it grows 
¶ ñIf your treeôs about right then pruning is lightò 
 
Donôt cut off anything ending in a flower bud: youôll 
get no fruit! Then follow three simple steps:- 
1. Cut out any dead or diseased wood. 
2. Reduce side shoots that end in leaf buds to 2 or 3 
side buds (to encourage development of fruit spurs). 
 3. Reduce last yearôs growth of leaders that end in 
leaf buds by one third (less if the leader is strong, 
more if itôs weak). 

 

Jobs to do in February 
¶ Clean your pots and greenhouse ready for 

the season 
¶ Finish clearing and forking over flower beds 
¶ Divide up any perennials that are too large 
¶ Sow sweet peas in pots. Keep indoors in a 

plastic bag until they germinate, then out they 
go! 

Jobs to do in March 
¶ Prune your roses when the hardest frost risk 

is past 
¶ Sow early peas at the beginning of March; but 

wait until the soil is warmed and not too wet. 
¶ Sow hardy annuals in seed trays or pots. 
 

Times past... 
In óPocket Companion & Diaryô National Allotments 
& Gardens Society, 1964:- 
 
ñMarch: A period of generally erratic, treacherous 
weather, rain, snow, fog, frost, rough gales and 
deceptively glorious sunshine in unexpected 
succession. Although the gardening year really 
begins, it is fatal to be tempted into premature 
sowing or planting by a temporary mild spell, unless 
the soil is in perfect condition.ò 
 
Good Gardening! 

Ron Kickle 
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WELCOME PACKS 
 

Remember that Welcome Packs of information about the village are available for new residents.   If you have 
a new neighbour please contact Chris Lomas at lomdoucd@gmail.com or on 822650 to get a pack to give 
your neighbours when you go round to introduce yourself. 
 
If you have moved into Kilsby in the last few months and havenôt received a pack but would like one please get 
in touch with Chris Lomas too. 
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Cont. on page 15 


